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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
Session schedules celebrations of the Lord’s Supper on most first Sundays of the month. In recent years, as the 
greater church has emphasized a more regular celebration of the sacrament, session has increased the number of 
times we celebrate the meal by celebrating it throughout all of Advent, the season of Lent, and during summer 
months. This brings us very close to the guidance of John Calvin: that it should be available whenever the Word 
is proclaimed.  
 
On the first Sunday of each month, we celebrate with a served meal during which the bread and juice are 
brought to the congregants in their seats. On all the other Sundays, we celebrate the sacrament using a method 
called intinction, which is recognized as the oldest method of receiving the sacrament. “Intinction: In 
Communion, the act of dipping a morsel of bread into the cup.” You will commonly find intinction used in 
congregations that celebrate the sacrament frequently or even weekly and also when the church gathers at 
Presbytery meetings, Synods, and at the General Assembly. 
 
“Being called to the table rather than remaining fixed in place at a distance accents the fact that God’s grace 
comes near to us and gathers us around. Moving to the table is reminiscent of our pilgrimage toward the 
heavenly city and the messianic banquet where people ‘will come from east and west, from north and south, and 
will eat in the Kingdom of God’ (Luke 13:29). Approaching the table also requires an act of volition—choosing 
to receive the gift of God—that is important to many as a weekly renewal of commitment” (Companion to the 
Book of Common Worship, p. 67). Remember that the table at the front of the sanctuary is the Communion table 
and not an altar. The table is set for the special meal, and during the intinction service, we come to the table as a 
family of faith. 
 
Here are some practical suggestions: 1) Follow the directions of the ushers. 2) Maintain silence in an attitude of 
prayer. 3) Take a piece of the bread and dip a small portion of it into the cup. 4) Respond to the taking of the 
bread with “Amen” or “Thanks be to God.” 5) Return to the pew and continue in prayer until all are served. 
 
It is always acceptable for a person to remain in the pew because of preference or disability. Ushers aware of 
those who do not come forward can direct servers to these people. 
 
I once mentioned that I find serving by intinction to be especially meaningful for me because it allows me to be 
in closer contact with the congregation and to serve members directly, instead of “presiding” as I do during the 
other celebrations of the Lord’s Supper. We are a community of Christ in the sacrament, no matter how it is 
served. 
 
Peace of Christ, 
Pastor Kingsley 
 
 
 



 
MARCH—LENT CONTINUES INTO HOLY WEEK AND RESURRECTION 
 
In March, we continue our Lenten journey for the first three Sundays, still reflecting upon our lives and 
the changes we might need to make as we prepare for Holy Week and Easter. In our daily meditation, 
we are still mirroring the reflective time spent by Jesus as he fasted in preparation for the agony of 
the cross. 
 

On Palm Sunday, March 28, our chancel choir invites you to follow them on a Lenten 
Journey—from Jerusalem to Calvary. I have written a guide that will lead us on a 
journey together. We begin with Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem. We then follow his steps 
through Holy Week and to his ultimate death. Our journey begins with a festive 
Procession of the Palms followed by the anthem The Messiah Has Come. Then, 
midway into our service, the tone shifts to a more somber one as we begin to reflect on 
the events of Holy Week.   
 

We know the story well, but I want us to think about our response to what we witness. One of our 
anthems is Before the Cross of Jesus (however, we are used to singing Beneath the Cross of Jesus). 
This anthem removes us from the scene as observers and asks us to stand before the cross and 
respond. Given what we see, what do we do about it? How does this act of Jesus change our lives?   
 
Expanding on this theme is the plaintive Father, Forgive Us, as our shortcomings are brought before 
our eyes and we plead for forgiveness. It asks us to identify with his suffering and live as if it 
mattered. Finally, our journey comes to a close with the interweaving of two moving spirituals: Jesus 
Walked This Lonesome Valley and Swing Low, Sweet Chariot. The closing words lift our spirits and 
give us hope: 
 

When we walk this lonesome valley, we shall not walk it all alone; 
For Jesus, our Lord, will be there with us, and guide us to the journey home. 
Jesus walked, Jesus died, Jesus lives! 

 
For those who are able to get out, please join us for the Maundy Thursday and Good Friday 
services. Yes, it is a somber time, but it gives us the space to move into and the space to share in the 
sufferings of our Lord as we recall his passion, death, and resurrection on our behalf. This can be a 
special time of response on our part, in gratitude for our salvation. 
 
Please join us on Easter Sunday, April 4, as we celebrate the resurrection of our Lord, the 
foundation and heritage of our Christian faith. We always have an expanded congregation 
with music and flowers filling the sanctuary. We assemble all our musical resources to 
make this a beautiful time of worship and music befitting this celebration. 
 
 
 
 

Palm Sunday    Maundy Thursday    Good Friday    Easter Sunday 
A time for strength and renewal as we contemplate 

Christ’s suffering and death and how they teach us to live and love. 
 

          
Robert Clooney 

 

 



FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 
 

A new and different type of fundraiser, a dinner dance, is planned for Saturday, June 5 and will be held at the 
Hall of Fame of the Trotter from 6:00 p.m. until 11:00 p.m. The primary purpose of this event is to raise money 
for the capital campaign with an emphasis on restoring the window casings, especially those that hold our 
valuable, cherished Tiffany windows. Our congregation can assist in several ways with this event. They are 
listed below. 
 

1. Attend the dinner dance 
2. Become a booster and have your name listed in the journal ($10) 
3. Become a patron and be listed in the journal ($20) 
4. Purchase an ad for the journal ($100 for a full page; $65 for a half page; $35 for a quarter page) 
5. Help with the silent auction on the night of the dinner dance 
6. Contribute an item for the silent auction ($50 minimum value) 
7. Help pick up auction items for the silent auction 
8. Help solicit both journal ads and items for the silent auction 
9. Join the committee and help make the event a successful one 

We will be contacting businesses of Goshen and the surrounding area to seek ads for our journal and items for 
the silent auction. Our intention is to make a profit that will make a significant contribution to our capital 
campaign. Everyone’s help and support will be truly appreciated! If you can help out in any of the above ways, 
please complete the form below and return it to the church office by March 19. THANK YOU! 
For further information, contact Barbara and George Hankins at 294-8410. Checks should be made payable to 
The First Presbyterian Church with Fundraising noted on the memo line. 
 
 
 
___________________________________________Clip___________________________________________ 
 

DINNER DANCE FUNDRAISER 
 
NAME ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBER ____________________________________________________________ 
 
I will help in this way: 
 
 ______ Purchase an ad for the journal 
 ______ Contribute an item for the silent auction 
 ______ Become a booster 
 ______ Become a patron 
 ______ Attend the dinner dance 
 ______ Help with the silent auction at the dinner dance 
 ______ Provide a silent auction entry 
 ______ Help solicit ads for the journal or items for the silent auction 
 ______ Join the committee 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
         

HUG HAPPENINGS 
News of the Prayer Shawl Ministry (PSM) 

 
A big hug and a thank-you to the congregation. The yarn drive was a success. We appreciate the 
donations that came in, and please remember that yarn is accepted throughout the year. We 
also gave out many shawls, lap robes, and other items this month. Our ladies are busy, 
constantly creating the most beautiful gifts that travel near and far. Notes come back with 
such expressions of grateful appreciation. At last count, we have given well over four hundred 
gifts. Just imagine the miles of yarn that it took to create so many items.  
 
We are always looking for additional members for our ministry. If you want to learn something 
that is a new and lifelong hobby, consider joining us. In March, we are going to try to get back 
to meeting after church on the first and third Sundays. We are glad to teach outsiders as well, 
so if you have friends who might want to learn the skill of crocheting, bring them along. 
 
Again, thank you for the donation of yarn, which keeps our fingers nimble. Please remember us 
throughout the year when you come across yarn in thrift stores, garage sales, or other places.   
 
Consider yourselves hugged, 
 
Wendy Paffenroth 
Journal Keeper, PSM 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Camps and Conferences in Holmes, New York   
 

The 2010 camp and conference bulletin is posted on the mission bulletin board in the foyer  
of Fellowship Hall. There are many great opportunities for children, adults, and families. Half the  
cost of the camp can be earned by having an adult family member work at the camp for one week.  
Great deal! You can also check out their Web site at www.presbyteriancenter.org. 

 
 
 



  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
ANNUAL SPRING RUMMAGE SALE 

May 28 and 29, Friday and Saturday 
(Mark your calendars now!) 

 
It is that time again—with spring cleaning starting, I am sure many of you are putting away items to  
donate to the annual church rummage sale. It is possible that maybe your neighbors or coworkers have  
items they would like to donate as well. The chairperson for the event is again Glynnis Jorgensen. Glynnis  
would be grateful to anyone who can help with this annual event, as many hands are needed to set up  
during the week of the sale and also to clean up on Saturday, May 29, in the afternoon. 
 
Remember, items can be brought in from the evening of Monday, May 24 through Thursday, May 27.  
We need saleable items, no junk. Please do not bring us things just because you don’t want to throw t 
hem away. Items brought in should be CLEAN, not broken. We cannot sell chipped glassware, toys with  
missing parts, books without covers, items with missing pieces, or items with frayed electrical cords. We 
 also cannot sell used computers or exercise equipment.  
 
The better the items look, the more money we can get for them, so run those excess dishes through a  
wash cycle before you donate them, and try to pack items that are similar in the same boxes. This makes 
 it so much easier for those setting up. In the past, we noticed that the jewelry table does well, so clear out  
that costume jewelry from your jewelry boxes. New and usable items are always welcome as well. We  
accept toys with all the parts and furniture that is still in good condition. 
 
Watch the bulletin for any last minute information about the rummage sale. Please offer a few hours of  
your time to this good fundraiser for your church. All church members should be able to donate an hour  
or two to help. Don’t wait for a personal invitation to come. Remember that All HELP is greatly  
appreciated, and you can bring a friend or coworker, too. Come out and share this fellowship with other  
church members. 
 
Thank you again. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

       MARK YOUR CALENDAR: FISH & CHIPS 
DINNER 

Wednesday , March 31 - 5:30 – 7:30PM  Eat in or Take out 
$12.50 Adults     $6.00 Children 

ADVANCE TICKETS ON SALE NOW 



 
 

                                                      PRAYER CORNER 
 The following members or friends are going through a time in which they have asked for prayer by 
 The church. Please keep the following people in your prayers: 

 
Vince Ahrens    Jefferson Billings    Lorraine Boardman 
Karen and Paige Brooks  Janice Broderick             Our brothers and sisters in Haiti 
Haley Buckley    Sarah Burrows    Cheryl Campbell and Family 

 Mary Carr    Barbara Caruso   Susan Caslick   
 Nancy Chase    Jessica Chasen    Dan Conley   
 Grace Cook    Ethan Cox    Bruce and Jean Crandall 
 Phyllis Cummings   Sylvester Damiani   Mary DeFreece   
 Bob Dennis    Amy DePew            Joshua DePew    
 Joe Destefano             Everyone serving in the Military  Pat Farley   
 Kevin Fenner    Judy Hankins Feragola   Steve Fischbein   
 Ben Fisher     Gabby     Fran Genovese   
 The George Family   Ann Graham    Mary Gray Griffith  
 Barbara and George Hankins  Kevin and Sara Hankins   David Jacks   
 Kay Kent    Carolyn Keller’s father              The Family of Brian Kilpatrick  
 Kim      Carol Kingsley    Evelyn Kingsley   
 Lyndsay Krutki                Charles Li    Margaretta Macica 

The Family of Melissa Martucci  Andy Marussich    The Family of Anita McCarthy 
Evelyn Mercado   Jeff Monroe    Lisa and Bob Montalbano 
Richard Mudrick and Family  Eileen Myslinski   Richard Nash   
Toni Neidel’s mother   Steven Neil    Nina and Jason   
Amy (Thompson) Nguyen  Janet Oberg    Ann Ott    
Amy Pemberton    Peter     The Family of Marina Petersen         
The Family of Madeline Pillmeier Jack Richner    Trudi Roach   
Robyn     Kevin Ross    Robert Ruckdeschel  
Ted Sandstrom    Kevin Schuler    Fred Schwarz  
Barbara Scott and Family  Dorothy Sevcik    Marguerite Shaw  
Walter and Louise Spencer  Peggy Srirach    The Smith Family  
Bill and Jean Strong    Shawn Thatcher    Braiden Thew   
Judy Thompson    George Tietz    Donna Totton   
Brenda Travers    Lori Turner    Kim Valentini and Family 
Kenya VanZandt   Wendy Bynum-Wade and Family Jean Wade   
Molly Wanat    The Family of Jaelyn Warner  Orra and Dale Wood  
Paul and Phyla Wright   Judy and Wayne Yendall  Cheryl and Rebecca Zis 
 
(If you or someone you know would like to be on this list or if you would like to take a name off the list, 
 please call the church office and the name(s) will be included/omitted next month.) 
 

 
 

BLANKET DRIVE UPDATE 
 
As of February 21, 2010, $1,907.00 has been collected for the Church World Service Blanket Drive. Additional 
donations would still be appreciated so we can reach $2,000.00! 

 
 
 
 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 
 

The World Day of Prayer Service will be held on Friday, March 5, 2010 at St. James’ Episcopal Church in 
Goshen at 12:00 p.m. 



 
 

PLEASE PAY YOUR PER CAPITA ASSESSMENT FOR 2010 
 
Every year, the Presbytery of the Hudson River charges every member church an assessment according to the 
current active membership. Our recorded active membership is currently 348 and our assessment per 
member (not per family) for 2010 is $26.51, which is a total of $9,225.48 to be taken from our operating 
budget. Please assist with this expense and write a check for your family assessment and either mail it to the 
church or place it in the Sunday offering plate. Thanks for doing your share. 
 
 

EXTRA MILE GIVING TREE 
 
Our Extra Mile Giving Tree still stands in the Narthex and continues to be a great source of giving opportunity 
for many of our members and friends. Check out the Giving Tree located on the table by the front entrance and 
make your donation toward a special project of your choice. There are envelopes beneath the tree and can be 
used to either mail back to the church or place in the offering plate. Thanks for you support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
   Easter Lilies 

 
If you are interested in ordering an Easter lily for the Sanctuary in honor or memory 
of a loved one, please do so by Palm Sunday, March 28, 2010.  Just fill out the form 
below and give it to Barbara Hankins or Carol Coon, or place it in the offering plate.  
The price for each plant is $12.99 and they can be taken home after the Easter 
morning service.  If you do not plan to take the plant, please indicate that on the 
order form so that we may pass it on to a shut in or leave it to continue to beautify the 
sanctuary for a few more Sundays.  Checks  should be written to “First Presbyterian 
Church” with the words “Easter Lilies” in the memo. 
 
Thank you, 
Barbara and Carol, co-chairs 
 
Name:  ________________________________________ 
 
Number of plants ordered: __________________ 
 
Text to be printed in the bulletin 
 

 

 



 
 

Maney-Hawkins Meditation Garden 
 

MARCH UPDATE 
 

Memorial Pavers 
 

At the end of March, we will order inscribed pavers, which will be installed later 
in the spring. The cost of each paver is $100. Please see Pat in the church office 
to order your pavers to remember or honor loved ones this year. 
_______________________________________________________________ 

 

 
“Stewards of the Garden” 

 

The schedule for March and April is below. Please remove any dead leaves 
from around the plants and shrubs, remove other debris from the beds, and 
perform a general “tidy-up” of the area. 
 
 

SCHEDULE:  Diane and Wayne George:    March 1–March 
15 
   Beryl Yungman and Sue Varden:   March 16–March 31 
   Loretta and Jack Richner:    April 1–April 15 
   Barbara and George Hankins:    April 16–April 30 
 

This schedule will be posted outside the church office. 
If anyone is interested in joining the “Stewards,” please contact Wayne George (914-213-

4093). 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Niches are Available in the Memorial Columbarium 

 
Each niche is 11¼ inches cubed, allowing for double or single interment. 

(Consider purchasing a niche with your tax refund.) 
 

Four purchase options are available: 
 

   Payment in Full = $2,500 
   12-Month Payment Option = $250/month for 12 months ($3,000) 

  24-Month Payment Option = $130/month for 24 months ($3,120) 
              36-Month Payment Option = $ 90/month for 36 months 
($3,240) 

_______________________________________________________________ 



 

Please call the church office (845-294-7991), Pastor Kingsley, or Wayne George for any 
additional information you may need about the Maney-Hawkins Meditation Garden. 

 
 

 
HELP WANTED 

       
      Mission Work 

 
LABORERS 

      Energetic individuals 
      needed to help rebuild 
      homes in New Orleans 
      destroyed by recent 
      hurricanes. 
 

June 28 – July 3, 2010 
 

WILL TRAIN 
 

Skilled and unskilled 
welcome 

   
      Typical work: Tearing out 
      drywall and floors, drywall 
      Hanging, finishing, siding, 
      window, door, cabinet and 
      floor installation, priming 
      and painting, masonry, 
      carpentry, electrical,  
      plumbing, insulation 
      landscaping. 
 
      Also looking fro individuals 
      with cooking and medical 
      experience. 
 
      Must be 16 or older 
 

JOB SATISFACTION 
GUARANTEED 

 
      Contact: Pastor Kingsley 
      or Sue Varden 294-8638 
       
 

 
 
 
 
DEACONS’ DOINGS 
  
I was glad to see all who came to the deacons’ Valentine's coffee hour on February 14. We had a wonderful 
time and plenty of delicious goodies, which were baked by our wonderful deacons. We are planning now for 
our Palm Sunday breakfast and some more tasty cooking. Come one, come all for some yummy food and great 
First Presbyterian fellowship on Palm Sunday, March 28! Finally, the deacons would like to wish you, in 
advance, a happy Easter, and we thank you for your financial support of our endeavors. As the deacons are the 
sole support of the minister's discretionary fund, know that your ongoing monetary giving will help Pastor to 



continue to care for the emergent needs of our church members and the community. 
 
Lori Turner  
Deacons’ Moderator 
 

ANNUAL STONE SOUP LUNCHEON 
$5.00 per person / $15.00 per family 

 
A Stone Soup Luncheon is planned for Sunday, March 7 during Coffee Hour. Funds raised at this luncheon will 
be used to help benefit the New Orleans mission trip this summer. If you can help with this luncheon, please 
plan on coming to church early on the 7th. We will need many hands to make this a successful event. For those 
of you who don’t know the story of stone soup, it is this: It tells the story of three hungry soldiers who come 
into a village and cleverly trick the peasants into sharing their food—by making a lavish soup out of seemingly 
nothing but stones. Like the soldiers’ soup, this recipe turns basically whatever vegetables you have on hand 
into a hearty meal. 
 
We are asking each student to bring something for our soup when they first arrive at church on March 7.  Please 
bring your contribution to the kitchen prior to worship. The suggested items are: 
  
 Pre-K  1 medium onion, peeled and chopped 

K  a clove of garlic, peeled and chopped 
1 1 small cabbage, chopped 
2 3 small potatoes, peeled and chopped 
3 3 carrots, peeled and chopped 
4 1 stalk of celery, peeled and chopped  
5 can of Great Northern Beans or another kind that you prefer 
6 sweet red pepper, chopped or a cup of corn 
7 zucchini or yellow squash, chopped 
8 cup of cooked soup pasta 

 
Anyone from the congregation that can contribute something to the luncheon is asked to bring an ingredient or 
two for the soup and drop it off in the kitchen prior to worship. Bread and simple desserts are also welcomed. 
 
The magic of this event each year comes from the generosity of those who bring something for our soup pot. 
The soup is always a surprise, but each year turns out great! We trust that this year will be no exception. We 
hope to see you there! 
 
 

RIDDLE ME THIS 
 
Let’s see if everyone is awake. Does anyone know what seven cars, two hundred bagged lunches, four hundred 
sandwiches, four hundred hard-boiled eggs, thirty-five pounds of lunchmeat and cheese, twelve hundred 
cookies, five gallons of soup, the same amount of coffee, about twenty people, eight hours, and one heck of a 
cold night equals? Let us tell you. It equals the wonderful Midnight Run, held on February 19, during which we 
were able to clothe and feed over seventy homeless people, including some women.  
 
Thank you to everyone that was able to go with us and to our drivers. You did a fantastic job and your help was 
greatly appreciated. Thanks also to all of you who donated either food, clothing, your time making the food, or 
your time hauling and sorting clothing. Due to the generosity and quick scrambling of this congregation, we had 
enough clothing left over that we were able to take it to the Bowery Mission while we were there.  
 



Thank you again to one and all for your overwhelming support of this most worthwhile mission. If anyone 
wishes to join us on our next Midnight Run, which will possibly be held in the fall, please contact one of us for 
more information. 
 
Anne Wood (acwood@warwick.net or 294-3207) 
Lori Turner (monkeybusiness@frontiernet.net or 845-692-8660) 
 
 
 
 

BREAKFAST WITH THE EASTER BUNNY 
 

WHEN: SATURDAY, April 3, 2010 
TIME: 9:00-10:30   OR   10:30-12:00 

WHERE: FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN GOSHEN 
COST: $6.00 PER PERSON, PAID IN ADVANCE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Included in the price of each paying child’s reservation will be games, crafts, activities, and 
an egg hunt.  

The Easter Bunny will be on hand to greet everyone. 
 

QUALITY PHOTOGRAPHIC SERVICES WILL BE AVAILABLE TO CATCH THAT 
SPECIAL MOMENT ON THE EASTER BUNNY’S LAP! 

Pictures will cost $5 and can be paid for at the time of service. 
 

LIMITED SEATING; DON’T DELAY!! 
Reservations accepted in the church office through March 10th. 

Questions? Call Beth Laskoski 651-3294 or Jeanette McDowell 294-8334 
 

**************************************************************************** 
 

RESERVATION FORM for “Breakfast with the Easter Bunny” 
 

Name_______________________________    Phone________________________ 
 

Address_____________________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail ______________________________________________________________ 

 
  Preferred Seating Time:  

                 on Saturday, April 3th        _____ 9:00 to 10:30  OR   _____10:30 to 12:00 
 

  Number of adults   Number AND AGES of children participating 
  and older children______  in breakfast and activities________________ 



 
(Activities include an outdoor egg hunt.  Please bring your own baskets and dress for the weather.) 

 
TOTAL NUMBER   X    $6.00 COST PER PERSON =  $_______________ 

 
                 Please make checks payable to: First Presbyterian Church, 33 Park Place, Goshen, NY 10924. 

   Forms and checks can be dropped off or mailed to the church office. 
 

 
 
 

TIDBITS FROM THE TOWER  
 

HAPPY MARCH  BIRTHDAYS TO: 
          

  1 Gina Gruber   13 Matthew Quinn        
  2 Josephine Bartley  18 Peyton Atkins        
  4 Deborah Spencer  22 Jeff Kingsley   
  5 Wendy Paffenroth  25 Jeffrey Gati, Jr.     

   7 Betty Lobb   26 Robin Paulus      
  8 Robert Lobb   27 Brooks Church, Sr.   
   Jean Musgrave   28 Tyler Cox     

   9 Karen Magee   29 Kay Kent   
11 Patrick Farley   30 Grace Cook  
      Michael Roper     
        
 HAPPY MARCH ANNIVERSARY TO: 

 
  15 Bill and Carolyn Keller 

      
          

If you are also celebrating a special day, we wish you much happiness. 
         If you would like your birthday and/or anniversary included, please give your dates to Pat in the church office. 
 
 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

 
• Elizabeth Conley on graduating from SUNY New Paltz on December, 2009 with a degree in German. 

 
• Our newest members who joined the church on February 7: Sara Benson, Rachael Quick, and Benjamin 

and Erica Walsh. 
 

• Joseph Pietropaolo and Wesley Sproul on being selected to participate in the New York State School 
Music Association (NYSSMA) Area All State Music Festival on November 21, 2009. 
 

• The Odyssey of the Mind Division I team from the Goshen Intermediate School who placed first in the 
“Food Court” problem on February 20. Members of the team included Kate Laskoski and Darcy 
McDowell. Beth Laskoski was one of their coaches. 

  
 

NEW ADDRESS 
 



    Janet Smellegar 
    237 Courtyards Blvd.                                 

     Apt. 110 
                 Sun City Center, FL  33573 

          
   (813) 633-2332 

 
      
 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR THESE SPECIAL SERVICES 
 

          WEDNESDAY AT THE WELL  
           Every Wednesday – 7:00 p.m. 

 
      HOLY WEEK SERVICES 

 
PALM SUNDAY  - MARCH 28 – 9:30 A.M. 

 
MAUNDY THURSDAY WORSHIP AND COMMUNION SERVICE    - APRIL 1 - 7:30 P.M. 

 
SERVICE OF DARKNESS - GOOD FRIDAY – APRIL 2 – 7:30 P.M. 

 
EASTER SUNRISE SERVICE – APRIL 4 – 7:00 A.M. 

 
EASTER SUNDAY WORSHIP – APRIL 4 – 9:30 A.M. 

 
 
             
 
 

COME JOIN US! 
EVERYONE IS INVITED TO THE 

PALM SUNDAY BREAKFAST 
Sponsored by the Deacons 

MARCH 28 
SERVING FROM 7:45 to 9:00 A.M. 

(Non-early risers, please 
join us for Coffee Hour after the 9:30 service) 

*See your Deacons in action* 
 

 
 
 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  The Tricky Tray has been cancelled for 2010. Look for it again in 2011. 
 
 
 
 
 

BUNNY BREAKFAST HELP NEEDED 



 
Help will be needed for the Bunny Breakfast on Saturday, April 3. Please let Beth Laskoski (651-3294) or 
Jeanette McDowell (294-8334) know how you can be of help.  It will be greatly appreciated! 
 
 
 
 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
       Confessing Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior, guided and  
        empowered by the Holy Spirit, we shall seek to use our gifts 

                 through worship, ministry, and mission, to gather the Church 
                  in from the world, to continue to nurture one another, to 
                 serve a world still broken, and to exemplify through common 
                 values and purposes Christian discipleship to the greater 
                glory of God. 

 
 

 ELDERS 
 

 
Class of 2010   Class of 2011   Class of 2012 
Loretta Richner  John Bruno   Craig Calzaretta   
Scott Roper   Linda Clark   Tyler Cox 
Barbara Skyer  Geri Corey   Bill Keller 
Doug Wade   Dominick Fontana  Tom McDowell 
Rob Warner   Bill Hodges   Sue Varden 
Orra Wood   Kathy Stringer    
        

 
Clerk of Session:  Sue Varden 

 
 

    BOARD OF DEACONS 
 

Class of 2010   Class of 2011   Class of 2012 
Diana Bowe   David Castellano  Linda Boardman  

 Andrea Branson- Snook Jean Crandall    Jessica Bowe 
Deb Hourahan  Patrick Farley  Glynnis Jorgensen 
Jon Hourahan  Barbara Lippert  Carolyn Keller 
Lori Turner   Ken Skyer              Marni Lewis 
Cheryl Zis   Grover vonPentz  Rebecca Zis 
        

 
 
 

Moderator of Deacons:         Lori Turner 
Presbyterian Women: Barbara von Pentz, President 

 
 
 

      STAFF 
 

Robert J. Clooney, Director of the Ministry of Music 
Pat Schwetje, Church Secretary 
Kim Hoernig, Church Treasurer 



Nancy Smith, Financial Secretary 


